AVON PARK AND RECREATION COMMISSION

2014 NOV 13 PM 6:31

COMMISSIONERS: Barbara Littlefield, Chairwoman

Kathy McDonald, Vice-Chairwoman

Glenn Fernald, Michael Lawler

SEPTEMBER 18, 2014

Avon Park and Recreation met at 7:00 with members Barbara Littlefield, Kathy Mcdonald, Glenn Fernald and Mike Lawler present. Matt verbally resigned from his Commissioner's position. He will be turning in a written resignation to town hall.

Reading of the minutes from the September 4th meeting were waved.

REORGANIZATION

Kathy nominated Barbara to continue as Chairwoman, Glenn 2nd the motion with all members in favor. Barbara nominated Kathy as Vice-Chairman, Glenn 2nd the motion with all members in favor.

DRAMA PROGRAM

As Matt has resigned from the board he will no longer be involved with the program. The Commission will invite Michelle Yundt to a meeting so we can determine what kind of assistance she may need with the production of Oliver, such as advertising. Some things we need to consider are liability for the players, ticket sales, advertising, etc. Does the director need to be CORI'd?

FIELDS/PLAYGROUNDS

It was noted that the Miller Tracy playground will need to be inspected this year. The playground is showing signs that the rubber coating is coming off.

The high school AD has reported that Noonan field is in very poor condition. Kathy will contact Ron Zimmermann to get a price quote to work on the field. The work can be done late October or early November.

Netting for the Noonan backstop will be delayed until spring because it doesn't make sense to put it up with winter coming. We will need to get price quotes for the project and review them with the town manager and have him sign off on the bid before proceeding with the work. We will need 3 bids for the backstop at Crowley.

YOUTH COORDINATOR

The board would like to talk to the Town Manager about creating a position for a Youth Coordinator, which would include running the Summer Program. Mike will put together a rough draft of what this postion would entail.

COMMUNITY GRANT

Kathy will check with the school to see if someone can meet with us during our October 2nd meeting to discuss how the grant money will be used. We will also invite the Chief of Police to the meeting.

Our next scheduled meeting will be on October 2nd.

Respectfully submitted,

Carol Geary, Secretary Avon Park and Recreation Commission